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 Warriors, it is the Memorial Day Weekend!  Traditionally, this is the unofficial start of 

summer.  However, while I have seen a few R.V.’s on the highway it does not appear most of us 

are going anywhere due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  It has been a challenging spring for 

everyone, but there is hope on the near horizon as we are starting to see California and our 

country cautiously opening some businesses, parks, common and recreation areas to active use. 

We have one week left in the regular school year!  Go Warriors!  We celebrate the Class of 2020 

in our Virtual Troy Graduation on Thursday, May 28
th

 at 7:00pm!  Troy’s graduation ceremony 

may be accessed at our school’s website located here.   https://www.fjuhsd.org/Page/19  Our 

ceremony follows our traditional format and will run for approximately an hour.  Go Warriors! 

 

On Monday and Tuesday we had the FJUHSD Jumbotron in our North parking lot and 

were able to display Troy’s Class of 2020 Graduates’ photos.  There was a steady stream of 

graduates and families, not to mention our seniors on Tuesday picking up their caps and gowns 

https://www.fjuhsd.org/Page/19


who were able to come through and see the Class of 2020 on the big screen.  Thank you to our 

Superintendent, Dr. Scambray for providing this opportunity to honor our Class of 2020! 

 

Shannon Cogswell, 2020 

Returning Troy students, here is some important information from Lead Troy Counselor, 

Ms. Sarah Saleen with what you need to know regarding your classes in the fall. 

Attention Troy Students and Families, 

2020-2021 courses are viewable on student Aeries portal accounts from Thursday, May 

21 at 7:00 a.m. through Monday, May 25 by 4:00 p.m.  Once in Aeries, go to the "Classes" 

option and then select "Course Request(s)" to view next year's courses. If students would like to 

request a course change they may complete this Google Form: 

https://forms.gle/yewtQw6yHwHFjoGH6.  

 

Warriors!  Here is the information so many returning students and families are looking 

for concerning textbook return and cleaning out lockers!  The graduating Class of 2020, seniors 

will be the first to do this and they have received the information regarding when they come to 

school by alpha on May 26
th

, 27
th

, and 28
th

.  For all returning students, this information 

https://forms.gle/yewtQw6yHwHFjoGH6


concerning your dates and times is now on our school website.   We will be practicing Social 

Distancing and everyone needs to be using personal protective equipment to be on campus. 

 

Return Textbooks and Clean Out Lockers 

Current / Returning Troy Students 

 

DATE / TIME EVENTS LOCATION/ 

June 2nd – Current 9th grade  
(10th grade in the 2020-21 

school year) 

 

A                7:30- 8:15am 

B-Cao         8:15 - 9:00am 

Car- Cho     9:00-9:45am  

Choi-D        9:45-10:30 am 

E-Gonn       10:30- 11:15am 

Gonz- Huh  11:15- 12:00pm 

 

 Locker clean out 

 Return textbooks 

 

 Troy High School - 

Library 

 Lockers 

 Activities 

 

June 3rd – Current 9th grade  
(10th grade in the 2020-21 

school year) 

 

Hur - Kia    7:30- 8:15 am 

Kim - Led    8:15 - 9:00am 

Lee - Liu     9:00-9:45am  

Lleva - Mi   9:45-10:30 am 

Mo- O         10:30- 11:15am 

P                  11:15- 12:00pm 

 

 Locker clean out 

 Return textbooks 

 

 

 Troy High School - 

Library 

 Lockers 

 Activities 

 

June 4th – Current 9th grade  
(10th grade in the 2020-21 

school year) 

 

Q-Sam        7:30- 8:30am 

San - Stir    8:30 - 9:30am 

Sto - Vac    9:30-10:30am  

Val- Z        10:30- 11:30am 

 

 Locker clean out 

 Return textbooks 

 

 

 Troy High School - 

Library 

 Lockers 

 Activities 

 

 



 

June 8th –Current 10th grade  
(11th grade in the 2020-21 

school year) 

 

A- Ba          7:30- 8:15am 

Be-Cha        8:15 - 9:00am 

Che- Co      9:00-9:45am  

Cr-Fl           9:45-10:30am 

Fo-Ha         10:30- 11:15am 

He- Ji         11:15- 12:00pm 

Jo-Ko         1:15 - 2:00pm 

Ku-Le         2:00 - 2:45pm 

                     

 

 Locker clean out 

 Return textbooks 

 

 Troy High School - 

Library 

 Lockers 

 Activities 

 

June 9th –Current 10th grade  
(11th grade in the 2020-21 

school year) 

 

Li- Ma         7:30- 8:15am 

Mc-Ng         8:15 - 9:00am 

Ni-Pa           9:00-9:45am  

Pe-Rod        9:45-10:30am 

Roj-Si         10:30- 11:15am 

Sm-Tra       11:15- 12:00pm 

Tri- Wh       1:15 - 2:00pm 

Wi-Z           2:00 - 2:45pm 

 Locker clean out 

 Return textbooks 

 

 Troy High School - 

Library 

 Lockers 

 Activities 

 

June 10
th

-Current 11th grade  
(12th grade in the 2020-21 

school year) 

 

A- Ban         7:30- 8:15am 

Baq-Cha      8:15 - 9:00am 

Che- De       9:00-9:45am  

Di-Go          9:45-10:30am 

Gr-Hsu        10:30- 11:15am 

Hu- J           11:15- 12:00pm 

K-Ki            1:15 - 2:00pm 

KL-Le          2:00 - 2:45pm        

 Locker clean out 

 Return textbooks 

 

 Troy High School - 

Library 

 Lockers 

 

 



June 11th-Current 11th grade  
(12th grade in the 2020-21 

school year) 

 

Li- Me         7:30- 8:15am 

Mi-Oh         8:15 - 9:00am 

Oi-Pe           9:00-9:45am  

Ph-Ry          9:45-10:30am 

Sa-Sm         10:30- 11:15am 

Sn-To          11:15- 12:00pm 

Tr- We         1:15 - 2:00pm 

Wh-Z           2:00 - 2:45pm 

 

 Locker clean out 

 Return textbooks 

 

 Troy High School - 

Library 

 Lockers 

 

 

 

** Students ONLY with masks are allowed on campus ONLY during their assigned 
time.**  
 

 Regular AP Exams are wrapping up today.  AP Warriors, great job doing your best on 

what was a very strange testing AP testing season.  There are still AP make-up exams, but for the 

vast majority of students, you are done!  Students, you were effectively prepared by your 

teachers all year long.   I am certain your hard work has paid off and you will reap the benefits of 

your academic labor.  I look forward to getting your scores this summer.  Way to go Warriors! 

 

 Scholarship news from Troy Counselor, Ms. Lisa Avila!  Troy student, Mr. Noah Tavera 

was one of eight students in the L.A. region, to receive a $1000.00 scholarship from the 

organization Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States.  Also awarded by this veterans 

group, Noah was also the recipient of the $500.00 Mike Palomo Scholarship bringing his 

scholarship total to $1,500.00.  Congratulations, Noah Tavera! 

 

 Congratulations to Ms. Stephanie Duan!  Troy junior, Ms. Stephanie Duan was named to 

the Vice Student Board Member position on the FJUSHD Board of Trustees.  FJUSHD 

Executive Director, Dr. Zener said Stephanie did a fantastic job in the interviews and they are 

looking forward to her serving in this role during the 2020-2021 school year!   

 



 

Troy Student Nitin Sreekumar, at the behest of Troy Science Teacher, Mr. James 

Kirkpatrick sent me this email regarding his Science results from this recent event!   

Dear Nitin Sreekumar, 

Congrats! You have placed in our OCSEF Virtual Fair 2020!   We are delighted to present you 

with the following award:  

Place:    3rd 

Category:    1400 PHARMACOLOGY / TOXICOLOGY    /    Regulation of SKP2 in T-ALL cells 

as a novel therapeutic treatment for T cell acute lymphoblastic leukemia 

We will mail you a certificate, medal and monetary award to the address you provided during 

the OCSEF registration.   Please be patient as we have a large number of envelopes to mail out.   

Congrats again and Great Job!  This concludes our OCSEF 2020 Virtual Fair.   

Thanks and Kind Regards,  

The OCSEF Board of Directors 

One thing made clear to me after reading this email, is that Nitin has a much better grasp 

on science and the application of concepts learned in science than I ever did in high school.     

Congratulations on this award! 

 

Next Wednesday May 27th at 6:30pm and the day before our virtual graduation 

ceremony, we will celebrate our seniors in a virtual Reflections Senior Awards Program by 

posting a hyperlink document on our website, https://www.fjuhsd.org/Page/19   This hyperlink 

document will  include a collection of videos honoring our seniors receiving awards and 

scholarships.  Congratulations to the Class of 2020! 

 

Troy Peer Tutoring Advisor and English Teacher, Ms. Gabrielle Hufferd sent me some 

great information regarding our Peer Tutors and what they did for our Warriors that needed 

additional academic support this year.  I am more than honored to give this shout out to our 

https://www.fjuhsd.org/Page/19


wonderful Peer Tutors.  "These Peer Tutoring Officers matched over 150 peer tutors this year. I 

am so proud and grateful to them and their selfless service to our school. Their quiet work 

behind the scenes was testament to their strong character and Troy Spirit. Thank you and best of 

luck!” Mrs. Hufferd. 

 

  

Congratulations to Troy student, Mr. Jack Tian for being receiving the 2019-29 National 

Community Service Award from the United Nations Association of the United States of 

America.  Jack received this award for completing 100 hours of service across at least twelve 



activities this school year.  Jack Tian is one of very few students and the only one in my memory 

to have received this recognition from the United Nations!  Great job! 

 

Through the end of the school year, I will continue to update the list of colleges and 

universities to which our students have been committing for this coming fall.  Here is the 

updated list!   UC Davis, Northwestern, Carnegie Mellon, University of Texas, Dallas., UC 

Santa Barbara, UC Riverside, UC Berkeley, La Sierra University, U.S. Air Force Academy, 

Baylor, University of Pennsylvania, Harvard University, UC San Diego, Duke University, USC, 

Vanderbilt, California Institute of Technology, Stanford University, Rochester University, UCLA, 

CSU Dominguez Hills, Cal State Fullerton, Cal State Long Beach, University of Hawaii, Biola, 

UC Davis, Syracuse University, Gonzaga, St. Mary’s College of California, University of 

Arizona, Washington State University, Grand Canyon University, UC Merced, Texas Christian 

University, Colorado University, Boulder., Fullerton College, Purdue University, Massachusetts 

Institute of Technology, Fordham, USC, Drexel, George Mason, Syracuse, UC Irvine, Cal Poly 

Pomona, Cal Poly San Luis Obispo, Boston University, NYU, CSU Bakersfield, Harvey Mudd, 



Azusa Pacific University, Whittier College, Cal State L.A., Northern Arizona University, 

Emerson, Chapman University, Emory (Oxford College), Sacramento State, Pepperdine, Ohio 

State University, Hope International University, Oregon State, University of Portland, Oregon 

Tech, Grinnel College, Montana State University, University of La Verne, University of Oregon, 

Wheaton College, Chico State, Cal Maritime Academy, U.S. Naval Academy, University of 

Rochester, Johns Hopkins University, Georgia Tech, DePaul University, Brown, Princeton, 

University of Massachusetts, University of Illinois, Redlands University, Boston College, UC San 

Francisco, Tufts University, Point Loma Nazarene University, Rochester Institute of Technology, 

Cal State Northridge, University of Tennessee, Northeastern, University of Wisconsin, Madison., 

Hamilton College, Texas A&M, University of Alabama, University of Michigan, Franciscan 

University, Oberlin College, and Hamilton College,. 

 

 

Troy AP U.S. History Teacher, Ms. Tiffany Wilson shared this APUSH Mini Zoom 

Coffee toast meeting from last week in which her students took a Zoom toast (coffee or tea) to 

their test and success!  Ms. Wilson’s AP US History students were well prepared, her classes are 

fun, and this meeting is just another example! We miss seeing our students every day! 



 

This greeting was sent to Troy Tech Coordinator, Ms. Laurie Downum-Bonnett by Troy 

Tech Internship Partner, Peraton to share with our seniors.  Thank you to Peraton for being a 

wonderful partner to our students and for the best wishes for our Class of 2020! 

 

It is Memorial Day Weekend!  Most of us are staying close to home during this 

pandemic.  That we have a home and country we love is due to the sacrifices made by members 

of our armed forces to preserve our freedoms and way of life.  This weekend marks the 

beginning of summer, but our heartfelt thanks and prayers belong first with our servicemen and 

women.  I will see everyone back at Online Troy High School, Tuesday morning!  W.V. Mynster 


